Lenzi, Chelsea

From: Thomas Becker <lesdeplorable7@gmail.com>

Sent: " Tuesday, December 12, 2017 7:01 AM

To: sbcob

Subject: Board of Supervisor's meeting, 12/12/17, agenda Item 2

Cars Are Basic (CAB) supports the improvement and expansion of oil and gas production infrastructure in
Santa Barbara County and the State of California. The county's legislative platform appears to dovetail into

CAB's position.

Oil and gas production production facilities should be improved, modernized and expanded throughout the
county. The legislative platform supports this plan, which is a positive step taken by county government in the
direction of supporting the oil and gas industry.

CAB has always supported President Trump's plan to invest into the nation's infrastructure. That would include
investing into the nation's oil and gas infrastructure. President Trump has called for the federal government to
invest $200 billion into infrastructure, with a matching $800 billion contributed by private business. CAB
believes that the federal government should contribute between $100- $200 million towards replacing and
modernizing oil and gas pipelines, pumps, valves, emission control systems and safety devices throughout Santa

Barbara County.

The 2015 line 901 spill was caused by federal, state and county government's failure to properly inspect and
monitor oil pipelines throughout the county. President Trump, unlike Obama, is dedicated to safe and clean oil

and gas production.

Tom Becker
Cars Are Basic
lesdeplorable7(@gmail.com




